Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch 
11 February 2013 
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m.

Dick announced it would be an abbreviated meeting due to the tour. 
Treasurer’s Report: As of January 31st: $365.00, donations; $119.55  debit for Logo on shorts & FL State filing: $5,553.56 balance.l


Motion to approve by Elvin Miller, 2nd by Bill van Vliet  Motion approved.
Vehicle Update & Comments:

Dick reported that the car was serviced today, February 11th.


Dick also commented on the Driver’s responsibilities for the vehicle:

The back of the Driver Log has a check list. The 1st driver of every day must complete the check list. Check the vehicle inside and out for any problems.

Subsequent drivers must walk around – check tires, &  check for any damage to the car body.

Lt. Evan commented that they just had a driver bring in a car 15,000        miles past the limit with cords coming out of the tires.


Car must be checked minimum once daily to be sure it’s safe.
Sound Offs:  Claimed Sheriff’s Deputys not using turn signals.

These observations also reflect on us – people are watching and have complained:  Drive carefully; be sure to come to complete stops.



If locked out of car, door key pad code is on inside of gas cap door.



Hand-held radio battery on order.  Chris said it should arrive in 2 wks.



Meanwhile: for house checks only leave car when there are 2 people 



on patrol and 1 person can remain in the vehicle.




If alone, just do a drive-by unless you have a personal cell phone.
Uniform Shirts: Several sizes are available if worn or different size needed.
Pin on Badges:  Approved in November; on order.  Should arrive in 2-3 weeks.


Normally $38, able to get them for $18 through Sheriff’s connections.

Dick made decision to have Silver Badges for general drivers and Gold    badges  for Lieutenants.  Badges will be distributed when received.
 

Next meeting: March 11 at the SMW Country Club.  Tom Okimoto, the Saturday Sgt and former police consultant will be our guest speaker.  He will speak on ID theft. Business Meeting was adjourned and Bob Wesch and Lt. Vick led 2 groups for a tour through the Emergency Operation Center.  Everyone met back in the meeting room for an additional question and answer period.


